

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

-----  
 IN THE MATTER OF: :  
 :  
 Desta Ethiopian Restaurant, LLC :  
 t/a Desta Ethiopian Restaurant :  
 6128 Georgia Avenue, NW :  
 Retailer CR - ANC-4A :  
 License No. ABRA-098818 :  
 Case #15-PRO-00089 :  
 :  
 (New Application) :  
 -----

September 28, 2015

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C. 20009, Ms. LaVerne Fletcher, Agent, presiding.

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:17 a.m.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Would the parties in  
4 the matter of Desta Ethiopian Restaurant, please,  
5 come forward? This is Case No. 15-PRO-00089.

6 Desta Ethiopian Restaurant, LLC t/a Desta  
7 Ethiopian Restaurant, 6128 Georgia Avenue, N.W.,  
8 License No. ABRA-098818. This is a new  
9 application.

10 The protest issues are adverse impact  
11 on peace, order and quiet; real property values;  
12 residential parking; vehicular and pedestrian  
13 safety.

14 My name is LaVerne Fletcher. And I'm  
15 conducting the Roll Call Hearing as the Board's  
16 Agent pursuant to D.C. Official Code 1601.2.

17 Introductions beginning with the  
18 applicant.

19 MR. ARAYA: Desta, D-E-S-T-A.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: That's your first  
21 name?

22 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: And the last name?

2 MR. ARAYA: Araya, A-R-A-Y-A.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: A-R?

4 MR. ARAYA: A-Y-A.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Desta Araya,  
6 okay. And your name, sir?

7 MR. TEFERRA: Mesfin, M-E-S-F-I-N,  
8 last name Teferra, T-E-F-E-R-R-A.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.  
10 I'm sorry, M-E-S-F-I-N?

11 MR. TEFERRA: Yes, that's my first  
12 name. Last name is T-E-F-E-R-R-A.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you very much.  
14 And your name, sir?

15 MR. HARRIS: Johnnie Harris.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: I'm sorry, what's  
17 that?

18 MR. HARRIS: Harris.

19 AGENT FLETCHER: What's the last --  
20 first name?

21 MR. HARRIS: Johnnie.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: John?

1 MR. HARRIS: Johnnie, J-O-H-N-N-I-E.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: And the last name is  
3 Harris?

4 MR. HARRIS: Yes.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you very much.  
6 And present on behalf of ANC-4A? ANC-4A is  
7 represented by?

8 MS. NELSON: We're here. From The  
9 Rittenhouse Condo Association.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: Is there --

11 MS. NELSON: Though we are residents  
12 of ANC-4A, that is correct.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Is there anyone  
14 present on behalf of ANC-4A? ANC-4A also filed a  
15 protest letter.

16 MS. NELSON: Right. No, I don't see  
17 our commissioner.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. ANC-4A is  
19 dismissed as a protestant for failure to appear.

20 And so there is -- is Ms. Mistrett  
21 here? Marcy --

22 MS. NELSON: Oh, Marcy Mistrett?

1 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

2 MS. NELSON: She is --

3 AGENT FLETCHER: It's okay if she  
4 isn't. I -- she was the designated  
5 representative for a group. So I have a group --  
6 I have to distinguish between the groups. I have  
7 a group of 11.

8 MS. NELSON: Yes.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: And what's your name?  
10 You represent --

11 MS. NELSON: My name is Candace Tiana  
12 Nelson.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Are you representing  
14 one of the groups?

15 MS. NELSON: Yes.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Just one  
17 second.

18 MS. NELSON: And you will see my name  
19 on the letter with the Rittenhouse Condo  
20 Association.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.  
22 Okay. Can I get your name one more time?

1 MS. NELSON: Candace, C-A-N-D-A-C-E,  
2 Tiana, T-I-A-N-A, Nelson, N-E-L-S-O-N.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. I see you at  
4 1000 Rittenhouse. Okay.

5 So, Ms. Nelson, are there any other  
6 individuals from your group present today?

7 MS. NELSON: Yes, there are.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. If you could  
9 line up behind Ms. Nelson, there is a microphone  
10 on that table. You will need to stand --

11 MS. NELSON: Can you hear me?  
12 Testing? Can you hear?

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, yes, you are  
14 good. The individuals with you, Ms. Nelson, need  
15 to stand up behind the microphone, state their  
16 name and spell it for the record.

17 MS. NELSON: Okay. Me state the name  
18 or --

19 AGENT FLETCHER: You're good. Just  
20 the other ones, yes.

21 MS. NELSON: Go ahead.

22 MS. SMART: Mildred Smart, M-I-L-D-R-

1 E-D S-M-A-R-T.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: I'm sorry, what was  
3 that?

4 MS. SMART: Mildred Smart.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: S-M-A-R-T?

6 MS. SMART: Yes.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you.

8 MS. FOWLER: Roberta Fowler, R-O-B-E-  
9 R-T-A, Fowler, F-O-W-L-E-R.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. Hi.

11 MS. JOHNSON: Regchenal, R-E-G-C-H-E-  
12 N-A-L, Johnson.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

14 MS. BARRETT: Regina, R-E-G-I-N-A,  
15 Barrett, B-A-R-R-E-T-T.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. So, Ms.  
17 Nelson, you will be representing -- this is a  
18 group of?

19 MS. NELSON: Residents from  
20 Rittenhouse Condo Association or Rittenhouse  
21 Condominiums.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: This is the group of

1 11. So are you representing the entire group?  
2 We need a designated representative for the  
3 entire group.

4 MS. NELSON: Yes, ma'am.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Do you have a letter  
6 from the entire group designating you as the  
7 representative?

8 MS. NELSON: I do not.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

10 MS. NELSON: I wasn't aware that that  
11 was needed, but I can provide that to you. I  
12 have your contact information here.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: The standing will be  
14 granted to the group of five that are present  
15 today.

16 MS. NELSON: Okay.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: Only five are  
18 required to be granted standing as protestants.  
19 So what is going to happen is the group that is  
20 present today is going to be granted standing and  
21 we will accept you as a designated representative  
22 on behalf of the group of five that is present.

1                   And so, Ms. Nelson, if you --  
2 actually, we have your email address on your  
3 letter.

4                   MS. NELSON: Okay. And I also have  
5 provided it on here.

6                   AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you very  
7 much.

8                   The remaining protestants are being  
9 dismissed, because they are not present today and  
10 did not designate a representative. But you can  
11 still represent their interests as the process  
12 moves along.

13                   MS. NELSON: Okay.

14                   AGENT FLETCHER: The letter that  
15 everyone got says if you don't come in person,  
16 you need to designated a representative or you  
17 will be dismissed without further notice. So you  
18 are here though, so I'm standing as being --

19                   MS. NELSON: I'm here and my people  
20 are supporting.

21                   AGENT FLETCHER: That's exactly right.  
22 You've got at least five people here with you, so

1 your group of five is granted standing.

2 MS. NELSON: Great.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: So --

4 MS. NELSON: Just to be clear, you  
5 don't need a letter, right? We just confirmed  
6 that --

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. Everyone is  
8 here and they are in agreement, so that's good.

9 MS. NELSON: Okay.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: So we will accept you  
11 as a designated representative.

12 MS. NELSON: Okay. Thank you.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: On behalf of the  
14 group. And what that means is that I'm going to  
15 schedule a mediation and you can appear on behalf  
16 of the group for mediation.

17 MS. NELSON: Okay.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: Also, I'm going to  
19 schedule a Status Hearing and you can appear on  
20 behalf of the group at the Status Hearing.  
21 Meaning that all of you don't need to come,  
22 unless you want to, but you can.

1                   At the mediation, you try to negotiate  
2 a settlement to resolve the protest issues.

3                   MS. NELSON: Okay.

4                   AGENT FLETCHER: At the Status  
5 Hearing, the Board wants to know the result of  
6 the mediation. So you can come solo to those two  
7 proceedings or everybody is welcome to come.

8                   So that's standing granted to a group  
9 of five. It was a group of 11, reduced down to a  
10 group of five.

11                   MS. NELSON: Got it.

12                   AGENT FLETCHER: So I also have a  
13 second group of individuals that filed a protest.  
14 Did anyone here sign more than one protest  
15 letter?

16                   MS. BARRETT: I did.

17                   AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Let me look.  
18 I'm going to deal with the next group. So I'm  
19 going to check the second protest letter and see  
20 which of you signed that protest letter.

21                   MS. NELSON: Okay.

22                   AGENT FLETCHER: And we will deal with

1 that group. So for the group of 15, Regina  
2 Barrett signed that second protest letter.  
3 Regchenal?

4 MS. JOHNSON: Regchenal.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Regchenal Johnson  
6 signed that protest letter. Roberta Fowler  
7 signed that protest letter.

8 MS. FOWLER: Yes.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Mildred Smart signed  
10 that protest letter.

11 Ms. Nelson, I don't see your name on  
12 that protest letter, so what that means is that  
13 the -- well, first of all, just a second let me  
14 check one other thing.

15 MS. NELSON: Are you looking for a  
16 representative for that group as well?

17 AGENT FLETCHER: There is not one.  
18 There is not a -- no one designated a  
19 representative for that group.

20 MS. JOHNSON: Well, I wrote that group  
21 letter, so I --

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, but --

1 MS. JOHNSON: -- don't have a problem  
2 with that, Ms. Fletcher, also --

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, Ms. Johnson, can  
4 you step up and speak into the microphone?

5 MS. JOHNSON: I apologize.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

7 MS. JOHNSON: I could represent that  
8 group because I wrote that letter. But also, a  
9 lot of people didn't receive the letter. I don't  
10 know what happened to the mail, but a lot of  
11 people couldn't be here because they -- it was a  
12 last minute thing.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

14 MS. JOHNSON: But I don't have a  
15 problem representing.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

17 MS. JOHNSON: Because I think the  
18 letter that you are looking at is the one that I  
19 actually wrote.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: Right. Yes, the  
21 letter does begin by saying I am writing to  
22 register myself and others and then you did sign

1 the letter.

2 MS. JOHNSON: Right.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: So I --

4 MS. JOHNSON: So that's the letter  
5 that I wrote.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. So, Ms.  
7 Johnson, what I'm going to do is -- and I  
8 understand what you are saying there are members  
9 from your group that didn't receive the protest  
10 letter and so you are saying they would be here--

11 MS. JOHNSON: Correct.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: -- if they had  
13 received the letter. So what I'm going to have  
14 to do for the purpose of the Roll Call Hearing,  
15 I'm going to have to dismiss the group of 15.  
16 And I'll tel you why.

17 You can seek reinstatement, but let me  
18 tell you why for the purpose of Roll Call I'll  
19 need to dismiss the group. Just a second.

20 Ms. Johnson, did you receive your  
21 letter?

22 MS. JOHNSON: No, I didn't.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: You didn't?

2 MS. JOHNSON: No.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: And how did you know  
4 to be here?

5 MS. JOHNSON: My neighbor slid it  
6 underneath my door and then I contacted Ms.  
7 Moreland.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

9 MS. JOHNSON: And just informed her  
10 that I didn't receive the letter and she --

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

12 MS. JOHNSON: -- forwarded it to me.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. And what  
14 about did the others, did you receive your  
15 letters?

16 MS. BARRETT: Yes, I received mine.

17 MS. JOHNSON: Did you receive yours?

18 MS. FOWLER: I only received one.

19 MS. NELSON: I actually did not, but  
20 my neighbors informed me.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

22 MS. NELSON: So I'm here.

1           AGENT FLETCHER:  So what I'm going to  
2 do, I'm going to go ahead and grant conditional  
3 standing to the group of 15.  I'll tell you what  
4 that means.

5           I'm going to grant conditional  
6 standing to the group of 15, Ms. Johnson, with  
7 you as the designated representative.  And so we  
8 have your -- if you would just sign-in on that  
9 contact sheet?

10          MS. JOHNSON:  I did.

11          AGENT FLETCHER:  Did you?

12          MS. JOHNSON:  Yes.

13          AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Since there  
14 are four members from your group present, Ms.  
15 Nelson, you are not a part of that group, but the  
16 other four are.

17          MS. NELSON:  Right.

18          AGENT FLETCHER:  So I'm going to grant  
19 conditional standing to that group.  And what  
20 that means, Ms. Johnson, is that at the Status  
21 Hearing --

22          MS. JOHNSON:  Yes.

1           AGENT FLETCHER:  -- one other person  
2           from your group will need to appear that is not  
3           here today.

4           MS. JOHNSON:  Okay.

5           AGENT FLETCHER:  In order for the  
6           Board to grant full standing.  I'm granting  
7           conditional standing today.  And so you can  
8           continue on through the protest process.  Just  
9           bring that one other person to the Status  
10          Hearing.

11          MS. JOHNSON:  Okay.

12          AGENT FLETCHER:  So I'm granting  
13          conditional standing to the group of 15.

14          MS. JOHNSON:  All right.  Thank you.

15          AGENT FLETCHER:  You're welcome.  And,  
16          Ms. Johnson, it was the intention of the group of  
17          15 that you represent them?  I'm looking at the  
18          way the letter was written.

19          MS. JOHNSON:  Yes.

20          AGENT FLETCHER:  It says that you are  
21          -- it sort of suggests that you are doing it on  
22          behalf of the entire group.

1 MS. JOHNSON: Right.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Although they don't  
3 designate you, that's what it sounds like at the  
4 beginning of your letter.

5 MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Because you filed it  
7 on behalf of yourself and everyone else and they  
8 all signed it.

9 MS. JOHNSON: They wanted to be a  
10 part, correct.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: And okay. So I'm  
12 going to accept that as them designating you --

13 MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: -- as their  
15 representative.

16 MS. JOHNSON: Okay. That's fine.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: And just for future  
18 reference, hopefully you will never have to file  
19 another protest, but if you do, include at the  
20 end that we are designating Ms. Johnson to  
21 represent us.

22 MS. JOHNSON: All right.

1                   AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

2                   MS. JOHNSON: Thank you.

3                   AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. So what we  
4 have is ANC-4A is dismissed, because they didn't  
5 appear today. And what that means is that they  
6 will get a Board Order dismissing their protest  
7 and they will have 10 days from receipt of that  
8 order to explain to the Board why they weren't  
9 here today.

10                   If the Board accepts that explanation,  
11 they will grant them standing and they will  
12 become a part of this process, but for now, they  
13 are not. And you will be kept informed about  
14 that.

15                   MS. NELSON: Will we be kept informed  
16 as well?

17                   AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

18                   MS. NELSON: Okay.

19                   AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum. So we have  
20 ANC-4A dismissed.

21                   MS. NELSON: And you said they have 10  
22 days?

1                   AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, that's right.

2                   MS. NELSON: Thanks.

3                   AGENT FLETCHER: You're welcome. And  
4 then we have a group of five represented by  
5 Candace Nelson. And we have a group of 15  
6 granted conditional standing represented by Ms.  
7 Johnson. And so Ms. Johnson, like I said, bring  
8 that one other person. Without the other person,  
9 the Board will dismiss your group.

10                  MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

11                  AGENT FLETCHER: And this matter has  
12 to go to mediation because it's required. If you  
13 resolve the matter in mediation before the Status  
14 Hearing, it's a non-issue. But if the Status  
15 Hearing takes place, bring the one other person.

16                  Any questions at all from anybody? So  
17 then we need to set a date for the Status  
18 Hearing, the Protest Hearing and the mediation.

19                  The date for the Status Hearing is  
20 November the 4th at 9:30. That's November the --

21                  MR. ARAYA: Thank you.

22                  AGENT FLETCHER: -- November 4 at 9:30

1 a.m. for the Status Hearing.

2 MS. NELSON: Good day, that's my  
3 birthday.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, oh, okay. You  
5 can designate somebody to come on your behalf if  
6 you want.

7 MS. NELSON: Thank you.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, just letting you  
9 know that --

10 MS. NELSON: I'll bring the cake and  
11 the ice cream.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: And the date for  
13 the --

14 MS. NELSON: So November 4th you said  
15 at 9:30?

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. And the date  
17 for the Protest Hearing is December the 9th.  
18 December the 9th at 4:30.

19 MS. JOHNSON: 4:30?

20 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. And you will  
21 receive notice of these dates by email, and  
22 that's why we get your email addresses.

1 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: We need to set a date  
3 for mediation. I'll give you the next available  
4 date. The next available date for mediation is  
5 Thursday, October the 15th, at 9:00, 10:00 or  
6 11:00.

7 MS. NELSON: At what time?

8 AGENT FLETCHER: At 9:00, 10:00 or  
9 11:00.

10 MS. NELSON: Oh, 9:00, 10:00, oh.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: That's the mediation.

12 MS. NELSON: Which one works for you  
13 guys?

14 MS. JOHNSON: I would say 9:00.

15 MS. NELSON: 9:00? That will work for  
16 me.

17 MS. JOHNSON: 9:30?

18 MS. NELSON: She said 9:00, 10:00 or  
19 11:00 on the 15th.

20 MS. JOHNSON: Yes, that's fine, yes.

21 MS. NELSON: 9:00 is fine with us.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Is it Mr.

1       Desta or Desta is the first name?

2                   MR. ARAYA:   Yes.

3                   AGENT FLETCHER:  Are you going to be--

4                   MR. ARAYA:   9:00 is fine.

5                   AGENT FLETCHER:  So who is going to be  
6       the point person for Desta Ethiopian Restaurant?

7                   MR. ARAYA:   I would be here.

8                   AGENT FLETCHER:  We just need one.  
9       That is going to be you?

10                   MR. ARAYA:   Yes.

11                   AGENT FLETCHER:  Just somebody as a  
12       direct contact.

13                   MR. ARAYA:   Johnnie.

14                   AGENT FLETCHER:  Oh, that's going to  
15       be -- okay.  Who?

16                   MR. ARAYA:   I said Johnnie.

17                   AGENT FLETCHER:  Johnnie.  Okay.  So,  
18       Mr. Harris, is your contact information on that  
19       sheet?

20                   MR. HARRIS:   Ah --

21                   AGENT FLETCHER:  Because when we have  
22       the mediation, we need to know who the designated

1 representative is for Desta Ethiopian Restaurant.

2 And you are saying that's going to be Mr. Harris?

3 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. So future  
5 communication will be with Mr. Harris, just so  
6 that you know what that means.

7 MR. HARRIS: I will be here.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. So we need one  
9 person as the designated representative. It can  
10 be anybody you want. If it's going to be Mr.  
11 Harris, he is going to be the one that we email  
12 and you can come to the mediation.

13 MR. ARAYA: Okay. Thank you.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: So is that what you  
15 want?

16 MR. ARAYA: Mr. Johnnie.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. That's good.  
18 I just want to -- okay. Thank you.

19 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: So Mr. Harris will  
21 receive the hearing notices and any additional  
22 information that you need.

1 MR. HARRIS: Yes, sir.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: When I give you the  
3 date --

4 MR. HARRIS: Yes, ma'am.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: -- for the mediation,  
6 Mr. Harris would be here.

7 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: You can come, too.

9 MR. ARAYA: Yes, I'll be here.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. All of our  
11 communication would be with Mr. Harris.

12 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

14 MS. NELSON: May I ask a question?

15 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

16 MS. NELSON: As it pertains to who is  
17 appointed to represent whomever, are there roles  
18 with that? I mean, understanding that if, you  
19 know, Mr. Harris is actually an owner of the  
20 property versus a member of the business or a  
21 representative of the restaurant?

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. Thanks for

1 asking that question, because the -- so, Mr.  
2 Harris, you can tell us what's your role in the  
3 organization. Are you an owner or an employee?

4 MR. HARRIS: Owner.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: You're the owner.

6 Okay. That's -- you know, we will -- that's  
7 fine. But to answer your question, what we like  
8 is someone here who has the authority to sign an  
9 agreement.

10 MS. NELSON: Um-hum.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: So if Desta  
12 Restaurant designates Mr. Harris or you --

13 MS. NELSON: Um-hum.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: -- we just like  
15 someone who is here in a position to negotiate a  
16 settlement and has the authority to participate.

17 MS. NELSON: Okay.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

19 MR. ARAYA: He's the owner. By the  
20 way, my English is not good, so that's why --

21 AGENT FLETCHER: Can you pick that up  
22 on the microphone? Can you pick that up? Okay.

1 MR. ARAYA: Yes, my English is not  
2 good, so that's why I said Johnnie Harris would  
3 represent me.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: Well, if you want, we  
5 can request an interpreter for you or if you just  
6 prefer for Mr. Harris to represent you, that's  
7 fine with us.

8 MR. ARAYA: Okay. Johnnie can.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

10 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: So we were talking  
12 about Thursday, October 15th?

13 MR. ARAYA: Yes.

14 MS. NELSON: Yes, at 9:00 a.m. for  
15 mediation.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. Is that good  
17 for you, Mr. Harris?

18 MR. HARRIS: Yes, it is.

19 AGENT FLETCHER: So mediation is set  
20 for Thursday, October 15 at 9:00.

21 Any questions from anybody? Okay.  
22 Thanks for coming. I'll see you then. My card

1 is on the table if you have any questions, and  
2 you will get the email notification of the  
3 hearing dates that I just gave out.

4 MS. NELSON: Okay.

5 MS. JOHNSON: Thank you.

6 MS. NELSON: Thank you.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.

8 MR. ARAYA: Thanks.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: So you have a  
10 question, Ms. Johnson?

11 MS. JOHNSON: November 4, what's going  
12 on on the 4th?

13 MS. NELSON: The 4th is status.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, the 4th is the  
15 Status Hearing.

16 MS. JOHNSON: Oh, okay.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: And at the Status  
18 Hearing is where you report to the ABC Board the  
19 result of the mediation.

20 MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: It only takes a few  
22 minutes.

1 MS. JOHNSON: Okay. All right. Thank  
2 you.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. And that's when  
4 you bring your one other person.

5 MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

7 MS. NELSON: I think maybe she  
8 couldn't find parking.

9 MS. JOHNSON: Right.

10 MS. NELSON: But she left before us.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, did she?

12 MS. NELSON: Yes.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

14 MS. NELSON: Okay.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: No problem.

16 MS. JOHNSON: Thank you.

17 MS. NELSON: Okay. Thank you.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. The Roll  
19 Call Hearing is concluded.

20 MS. JOHNSON: Have a good day, Ms.  
21 Fletcher.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22

MS. JOHNSON: Thank you so much.

AGENT FLETCHER: You're welcome.

(Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing in  
the above-entitled matter was concluded at 10:44  
a.m.)

<b>A</b>	26:19 27:1,8,10,13 28:8 <b>asking</b> 26:1 <b>Association</b> 4:9 5:20 7:20 <b>authority</b> 26:8,16 <b>available</b> 22:3,4 <b>Avenue</b> 1:9 2:7 <b>aware</b> 8:10	<b>Control</b> 1:3,15,16 <b>correct</b> 4:12 14:11 18:10 <b>CR</b> 1:10 <b>cream</b> 21:11	23:4 26:7 27:7 <b>first</b> 2:20 3:11,20 12:13 23:1 <b>five</b> 8:14,17,22 9:22 10:1 11:9,10 20:4 <b>Fletcher</b> 1:17 2:3,14,20 3:1,3,5,9,13,16,19,22 4:2,5,10,13,18 5:1,3,9 5:13,16,21 6:3,8,13 6:19 7:2,5,7,10,13,16 7:22 8:5,9,13,17 9:6 9:14,21 10:3,7,10,13 10:18 11:4,12,17,22 12:5,9,17,22 13:2,3,6 13:13,16,20 14:3,6,12 15:1,3,8,11,13,21 16:1,11,13,18 17:1,5 17:12,15,20 18:2,6,11 18:14,17 19:1,3,17,19 20:1,3,11,22 21:4,8 21:12,16,20 22:2,8,11 22:22 23:3,5,8,11,14 23:17,21 24:4,8,14,17 24:20 25:2,5,8,10,13 25:15,22 26:5,11,14 26:18,21 27:4,9,11,16 27:19 28:7,9,14,17,21 29:3,6,11,13,15,18,22 30:2 <b>agreement</b> 10:8 26:9 <b>Ah</b> 23:20 <b>ahead</b> 6:21 16:2 <b>Alcoholic</b> 1:3,15,16 <b>ANC-4A</b> 1:10 4:6,6,12 4:14,14,18 19:4,20 <b>answer</b> 26:7 <b>anybody</b> 20:16 24:10 27:21 <b>apologize</b> 13:5 <b>appear</b> 4:19 10:15,19 17:2 19:5 <b>applicant</b> 2:18 <b>application</b> 1:12 2:9 <b>appointed</b> 25:17 <b>Araya</b> 2:19,22 3:2,2,4,5 20:21 22:1 23:2,4,7 23:10,13,16 24:3,13 24:16,19 25:7,9,12
<b>B</b>	<b>B-A-R-R-E-T-T</b> 7:15 <b>Barrett</b> 7:14,15 11:16 12:2 15:16 <b>beginning</b> 2:17 18:4 <b>behalf</b> 4:6,14 8:22 10:13,15,20 17:22 18:7 21:5 <b>Beverage</b> 1:3,15,16 <b>birthday</b> 21:3 <b>Board</b> 1:3,15 11:5 17:6 19:6,8,10 20:9 28:18 <b>Board's</b> 2:15 <b>bring</b> 17:9 20:7,15 21:10 29:4 <b>Building</b> 1:16 <b>business</b> 25:20	<b>D</b>	<b>D-E-S-T-A</b> 2:19 <b>D.C</b> 1:17 2:16 <b>date</b> 20:17,19 21:12,16 22:2,4,4 25:3 <b>dates</b> 21:21 28:3 <b>day</b> 21:2 29:20 <b>days</b> 11:7,22 <b>deal</b> 19:18,22 <b>December</b> 21:17,18 <b>designate</b> 9:10 18:3 21:5 <b>designated</b> 5:4 8:2,21 9:16 10:11 12:18 16:7 23:22 24:9 <b>designates</b> 26:12 <b>designating</b> 8:6 18:12 18:20 <b>Desta</b> 1:8,9 2:4,6,6,19 3:5 23:1,1,6 24:1 26:11 <b>direct</b> 23:12 <b>dismiss</b> 14:15,19 20:9 <b>dismissed</b> 4:19 9:9,17 19:4,20 <b>dismissing</b> 19:6 <b>distinguish</b> 5:6 <b>DISTRICT</b> 1:1 <b>doing</b> 17:21 <b>door</b> 15:6
<b>C</b>	<b>C-A-N-D-A-C-E</b> 6:1 <b>cake</b> 21:10 <b>Call</b> 1:5 2:15 14:14,18 29:19 30:3 <b>Candace</b> 5:11 6:1 20:5 <b>card</b> 27:22 <b>Case</b> 1:11 2:5 <b>check</b> 11:19 12:14 <b>clear</b> 10:4 <b>Code</b> 2:16 <b>COLUMBIA</b> 1:1 <b>come</b> 2:5 9:15 10:21 11:6,7 21:5 24:12 25:8 <b>coming</b> 27:22 <b>commissioner</b> 4:17 <b>communication</b> 24:5 25:11 <b>concluded</b> 29:19 30:4 <b>conditional</b> 16:2,5,19 17:7,13 20:6 <b>Condo</b> 4:9 5:19 7:20 <b>Condominiums</b> 7:21 <b>conducting</b> 2:15 <b>confirmed</b> 10:5 <b>contact</b> 8:12 16:9 23:12 23:18 <b>contacted</b> 15:6 <b>continue</b> 17:8	<b>E</b>	<b>E-D</b> 7:1 <b>email</b> 9:2 21:21,22 24:11 28:2 <b>employee</b> 26:3 <b>English</b> 26:20 27:1 <b>entire</b> 8:1,3,6 17:22 <b>Ethiopian</b> 1:8,9 2:4,6,7 23:6 24:1 <b>everybody</b> 11:7 <b>exactly</b> 9:21 <b>explain</b> 19:8 <b>explanation</b> 19:10
<b>F</b>	<b>F-O-W-L-E-R</b> 7:9 <b>failure</b> 4:19 <b>file</b> 18:18 <b>filed</b> 4:14 11:13 18:6 <b>find</b> 29:8 <b>fine</b> 18:16 22:20,21	<b>G</b>	<b>Georgia</b> 1:9 2:7 <b>give</b> 22:3 25:2 <b>go</b> 6:21 16:2 20:12 <b>going</b> 8:19,20 10:14,18 11:18,19 14:7,13,15 16:1,2,5,18 18:12 23:3,5,9,14 24:2,10 24:11 28:11 <b>good</b> 6:14,19 10:8 21:2 24:17 26:20 27:2,16 29:20 <b>grant</b> 16:2,5,18 17:6 19:11 <b>granted</b> 8:14,18,20 10:1 11:8 20:6 <b>granting</b> 17:6,12 <b>Great</b> 10:2 <b>group</b> 5:5,5,7 6:6 7:18 7:22 8:1,3,6,14,19,22

10:1,14,16,20 11:8,9  
11:10,13,18 12:1,1,16  
12:19,20 13:8 14:9,15  
14:19 16:3,6,14,15,19  
17:2,13,16,22 20:4,5  
20:9

**groups** 5:6,14  
**guys** 22:13

---

### H

**happen** 8:19  
**happened** 13:10  
**Harris** 3:15,15,18,18,21  
4:1,3,4 23:18,20 24:2  
24:5,7,11,20 25:1,4,6  
25:11,19 26:2,4,12  
27:2,6,17,18  
**hear** 6:11,12  
**hearing** 1:5,16 2:15  
10:19,20 11:5 14:14  
16:21 17:10 20:14,15  
20:18,18,19 21:1,17  
24:21 28:3,15,18  
29:19 30:3  
**Hi** 7:10  
**hopefully** 18:18

---

### I

**ice** 21:11  
**impact** 2:10  
**include** 18:19  
**individuals** 6:6,14  
11:13  
**information** 8:12 23:18  
24:22  
**informed** 15:9,20 19:13  
19:15  
**intention** 17:16  
**interests** 9:11  
**interpreter** 27:5  
**Introductions** 2:17  
**issues** 2:10 11:2

---

### J

**J-O-H-N-N-I-E** 4:1  
**John** 3:22  
**Johnnie** 3:15,21 4:1  
23:13,16,17 24:16  
27:2,8  
**Johnson** 7:11,12 12:4,5  
12:20 13:1,3,5,7,14  
13:17 14:2,4,7,11,20  
14:22 15:2,5,9,12,17  
16:6,10,12,20,22 17:4  
17:11,14,16,19 18:1,5  
18:9,13,16,20,22 19:2  
20:7,7,10 21:19 22:14  
22:17,20 28:5,10,11

28:16,20 29:1,5,9,16  
29:20 30:1

---

### K

**kept** 19:13,15  
**know** 11:5 13:10 15:3  
21:9 23:22 24:6 25:19  
26:6

---

### L

**LaVerne** 1:17 2:14  
**left** 29:10  
**letter** 4:15 5:19 8:5 9:3  
9:14 10:5 11:15,19,20  
12:2,6,7,10,12,21  
13:8,9,18,21 14:1,4  
14:10,13,21 15:10  
17:18 18:4  
**letters** 15:15  
**letting** 21:8  
**License** 1:10 2:8  
**line** 6:9  
**LLC** 1:8 2:6  
**look** 11:17  
**looking** 12:15 13:18  
17:17  
**lot** 13:9,10

---

### M

**M-E-S-F-I-N** 3:7,10  
**M-I-L-D-R** 6:22  
**ma'am** 8:4 25:4  
**mail** 13:10  
**Marcy** 4:21,22  
**matter** 1:7 2:4 20:11,13  
30:4  
**mean** 25:18  
**Meaning** 10:21  
**means** 10:14 12:12  
16:4,20 19:5 24:6  
**mediation** 10:15,16  
11:1,6 20:12,13,18  
22:3,4,11 23:22 24:12  
25:5 27:15,19 28:19  
**member** 25:20  
**members** 14:8 16:14  
**Mesfin** 3:7  
**met** 1:16  
**microphone** 6:9,15  
13:4 26:22  
**Mildred** 6:22 7:4 12:9  
**mine** 15:16  
**minute** 13:12  
**minutes** 28:22  
**Mistrett** 4:20,22  
**Moreland** 15:7  
**moves** 9:12

---

### N

**N-A-L** 7:12  
**N-E-L-S-O-N** 6:2  
**N.W** 1:16 2:7  
**name** 2:14,21 3:1,6,8  
3:12,12,14,20 4:2 5:9  
5:11,18,22 6:16,17  
12:11 23:1  
**need** 6:10,14 8:2 9:16  
10:5,21 14:19 17:2  
20:17 22:2 23:8,22  
24:8,22  
**needed** 8:11  
**negotiate** 11:1 26:15  
**neighbor** 15:5  
**neighbors** 15:20  
**Nelson** 4:8,11,16,22 5:2  
5:8,11,12,15,18 6:1,2  
6:5,7,9,11,14,17,21  
7:17,19 8:4,8,10,16  
9:1,4,13,19 10:2,4,9  
10:12,17 11:3,11,21  
12:11,15 15:19,22  
16:15,17 19:15,18,21  
20:2,5 21:2,7,10,14  
22:7,10,12,15,18,21  
25:14,16 26:10,13,17  
27:14 28:4,6,13 29:7  
29:10,12,14,17  
**never** 18:18  
**new** 1:12 2:8  
**non-issue** 20:14  
**notice** 9:17 21:21  
**notices** 24:21  
**notification** 28:2  
**November** 20:20,20,22  
21:14 28:11  
**NW** 1:9

---

### O

**October** 22:5 27:12,20  
**Official** 2:16  
**oh** 4:22 6:13 13:3 21:4  
21:4 22:10,10 23:14  
28:16 29:11  
**okay** 3:5,6,9 5:3,16,21  
5:22 6:3,4,8,17 7:13  
7:16 8:9,16 9:4,6,13  
10:9,12,17 11:3,17,21  
13:13,16 14:6 15:8,11  
15:21 16:13 17:4,11  
18:11,13,16 19:1,3,18  
20:10 21:4 22:22  
23:15,17 24:4,13,17  
24:18 25:10,13 26:6  
26:17,22 27:8,9,21  
28:4,7,16,20 29:1,5,6  
29:13,14,17,22

**ones** 6:20  
**order** 2:11 17:5 19:6,8  
**organization** 26:3  
**owner** 25:19 26:3,4,5  
26:19

---

### P

**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S**  
2:1  
**parking** 2:12 29:8  
**part** 16:15 18:10 19:12  
**participate** 26:16  
**parties** 2:3  
**peace** 2:11  
**pedestrian** 2:12  
**people** 9:19,22 13:9,11  
**person** 9:15 17:1,9 20:8  
20:8,15 23:6 24:9  
29:4  
**pertains** 25:16  
**pick** 26:21,22  
**place** 20:15  
**please** 2:4  
**point** 23:6  
**position** 26:15  
**prefer** 27:6  
**present** 4:6,14 6:6 8:14  
8:20,22 9:9 16:14  
**presiding** 1:17  
**problem** 13:1,15 29:15  
**proceedings** 11:7  
**process** 9:11 17:8  
19:12  
**property** 2:11 25:20  
**protest** 2:10 4:15 11:2  
11:13,14,19,20 12:2,6  
12:7,10,12 14:9 17:8  
18:19 19:6 20:18  
21:17  
**protestant** 4:19  
**protestants** 8:18 9:8  
**provide** 8:11  
**provided** 9:5  
**purpose** 14:14,18  
**pursuant** 2:16

---

### Q

**question** 25:14 26:1,7  
28:10  
**questions** 20:16 27:21  
28:1  
**quiet** 2:11

---

### R

**R-E-G-C-H-E** 7:11  
**R-E-G-I-N-A** 7:14  
**R-O-B-E** 7:8  
**R-T-A** 7:9

**real** 2:11  
**receipt** 19:7  
**receive** 13:9 14:9,20  
 15:10,14,17 21:21  
 24:21  
**received** 14:13 15:16  
 15:18  
**record** 6:16  
**reduced** 11:9  
**Reeves** 1:16  
**reference** 18:18  
**Regchenal** 7:11 12:3,4  
 12:5  
**Regina** 7:14 12:1  
**register** 13:22  
**reinstatement** 14:17  
**remaining** 9:8  
**report** 28:18  
**represent** 5:10 9:11  
 13:7 17:17 18:21  
 25:17 27:3,6  
**representative** 5:5 8:2  
 8:7,21 9:10,16 10:11  
 12:16,19 16:7 18:15  
 24:1,9 25:21  
**represented** 4:7 20:4,6  
**representing** 5:13 7:17  
 8:1 13:15  
**request** 27:5  
**required** 8:18 20:12  
**residential** 2:12  
**residents** 4:11 7:19  
**resolve** 11:2 20:13  
**restaurant** 1:8,9 2:4,6,7  
 23:6 24:1 25:21 26:12  
**result** 11:5 28:19  
**Retailer** 1:10  
**right** 4:16 9:21 10:5  
 13:20 14:2 16:17  
 17:14 18:1,22 20:1  
 29:1,9  
**Rittenhouse** 4:9 5:19  
 6:4 7:20,20  
**Roberta** 7:8 12:6  
**role** 26:2  
**roles** 25:17  
**Roll** 1:5 2:15 14:14,18  
 29:18 30:3  
**Room** 1:16

**S**

**S-M-A-R-T** 7:1,5  
**safety** 2:13  
**saying** 13:21 14:8,10  
 24:2  
**says** 9:15 17:20  
**schedule** 10:15,19  
**second** 5:17 11:13,19

12:2,13 14:19  
**see** 4:16 5:18 6:3 11:19  
 12:11 27:22  
**seek** 14:17  
**September** 1:14  
**set** 20:17 22:2 27:19  
**settlement** 11:2 26:16  
**sheet** 16:9 23:19  
**sign** 11:14 13:22 26:8  
**sign-in** 16:8  
**signed** 11:20 12:2,6,7,9  
 18:8  
**sir** 3:6,14 25:1  
**slid** 15:5  
**Smart** 6:22,22 7:4,4,6  
 12:9  
**solo** 11:6  
**somebody** 21:5 23:11  
**sorry** 3:10,16 7:2  
**sort** 17:21  
**sounds** 18:3  
**speak** 13:4  
**spell** 6:16  
**stand** 6:10,15  
**standing** 8:13,18,20  
 9:18 10:1 11:8 16:3,6  
 16:19 17:6,7,13 19:11  
 20:6  
**state** 6:15,17  
**status** 10:19,20 11:4  
 16:20 17:9 20:13,14  
 20:17,19 21:1 28:13  
 28:15,17  
**step** 13:4  
**Street** 1:16  
**suggests** 17:21  
**Suite** 1:17  
**supporting** 9:20

**T**

**T-E-F-E-R-R-A** 3:8,12  
**T-I-A-N-A** 6:2  
**t/a** 1:9 2:6  
**table** 6:10 28:1  
**takes** 20:15 28:21  
**talking** 27:11  
**Teferra** 3:7,8,11  
**tel** 14:16  
**tell** 14:18 16:3 26:2  
**Testing** 6:12  
**Thank** 3:9,13 4:5,18  
 5:21 7:7,10 9:6 10:12  
 15:13 17:14 19:2  
 20:21 21:7 24:13,18  
 28:5,6,7 29:1,16,17  
 29:18,22 30:1  
**Thanks** 20:2 25:22  
 27:22 28:8

**thing** 12:14 13:12  
**think** 13:17 29:7  
**Thursday** 22:5 27:12,20  
**Tiana** 5:11 6:2  
**time** 5:22 22:7  
**today** 6:6 8:15,20 9:9  
 17:3,7 19:5,9  
**try** 11:1  
**two** 11:6

**U**

**Um-hum** 19:19 26:10  
 26:13  
**underneath** 15:6  
**understand** 14:8  
**understanding** 25:18

**V**

**values** 2:11  
**vehicular** 2:12  
**versus** 25:20

**W**

**want** 10:22 21:6 24:10  
 24:15,18 27:4  
**wanted** 18:9  
**wants** 11:5  
**Washington** 1:17  
**wasn't** 8:10  
**way** 17:18 26:20  
**We're** 4:8  
**welcome** 11:7 17:15  
 20:3 30:2  
**weren't** 19:8  
**work** 22:15  
**works** 22:12  
**writing** 13:21  
**written** 17:18  
**wrote** 12:20 13:8,19  
 14:5

**X**

**Y**

**Z**

**0**

**1**

**10** 19:7,21  
**10:00** 22:5,8,10,18  
**10:17** 2:2  
**10:44** 30:4  
**1000** 6:4  
**11** 5:7 8:1 11:9  
**11:00** 22:6,9,19  
**14th** 1:16

**15** 12:1 14:15 16:3,6  
 17:13,17 20:5 27:20  
**15-PRO-00089** 1:11 2:5  
**15th** 22:5,19 27:12  
**1601.2** 2:16

**2**

**2000** 1:16  
**20009** 1:17  
**2015** 1:14  
**28** 1:14

**3**

**4**

**4** 20:22 28:11  
**4:30** 21:18,19  
**400S** 1:17  
**4th** 20:20 21:14 28:12  
 28:13,14

**5**

**6**

**6128** 1:9 2:7

**7**

**8**

**9**